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Points of Interest

The soft pretzel was brought to
Philadelphia in 1710 by the Palantine
Germans.

The commerical pretzel industry
was started in Lititz, PA by lulius
Sturgis in 1861.

October 6th is officially German-
American Day in the U.S.

PA & CA each have over 3 million
German-Americans in the state.

New York City & Chicago have the
largest German-American popula-
tions of any cities.

44% of the North Dakota popula-
tion claim German ancestry.

John Philip Sousa§ mother was
German.

Source: United German-American Com-
mittee web site (www.ugac.org)

The newsletter is copyrighted
©. All rights reserved. Contact
the club for permission to re-
print the newsletter or any arti-
cle.
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The 2005 Califor nia Donauschwabentr effen

Surf'sup! Okay, okay, we'll admit to
a few pre-conceived notions and comfortable
sterectypes in advance of our August trip to
Cdlifornia.  Some of us might even have ex-
pected Los Angeles dance group members to
all have surfboards on their vehicles! Such was
not the case, of course. What we Donauschwa-
ben from “back east” did discover was that our
Golden State brethren are pretty much the same
as any other: warm, friendly and most hospita-
ble. Of coursg, the state itself has “just a few”
positive attributes too: a fabulous Pacific coast-
ling, incredible mountain ranges, lush fields of
agriculture, and thousands of other sights of
beauty or interest. Despite al this, dear readers,
we are pleased to report that the Donauschwa-
ben cultural event was worth the trip all by it-
sdf. To have been a part of it, to have seen it
and appreciated it was indeed a most memora-
ble experience.

The Los Angeles Donauschwaben
host club sponsored the event at ahuge German
catering facility (called the Phoenix Club) not
far from Disneyland in Anaheim. Our Trenton
club has been making its presence known the
last few years at these events and this time was
no different. Led by club president and first
lady, Joe and Caroline Brandecker with family,
the group included: Mike and Denese Lenyo
with family; Bob and Kim Walter with family;
Josef and Josefa Brandecker; Adam and Eva
Martini; Ké&he Pfann; Anna Hahn;, Stefan
Mayer; Steve Brandecker; and, JoAnn and
Hans Martini with family. Our young people
included Lyla, Brittaney, Anna, Luisa, Joe,
Sophie, Christina, Nick, Mary, Emma, and, last
but certainly not least, Gretal Wow!

The Philly-Trenton dance group was
not led by Fred Gauss this time around as he
was unable to attend. Yet while we missed
Fred, his daughter Regina Gauss acquitted her-
sef most admirably, handling the organizing
with aplomb. Many thanksto her and to dl the
Gauss's for their fine efforts. They were part
of a sizable contingent of Philly participants in
LA, including Herr and Frau Adam Mattes.

We were also glad to see a number of friends
from the New Y ork clubs aswell.

Speaking of our Philly-Trenton dance
group: a great big CONGRATULATIONS to
them for representing our clubs so well. They
were smiling, happy, enthusiastic and engaging
and danced most skillfully. They socialized and
interacted with youth from across the country,
saw many new dance routines, and found out
about club life and activities in other cities. We
could not have asked more from them. Let's
add here too that both the Philadel phiaand Tren-
ton clubs sponsored part of the expenses that
brought the dance group to the west coast. It
was a worthwhile investment no matter how one
looks at it.

Normally, youth dance groups from dl
the various cities are the gtars of the show and
this year was no different. In fact, this year was
even more interesting than usua as the much-
anticipated Awender competition was held this
year. While Cleveland took top prize, truly all
the young people were wonderful. The colorful
Tracht, the festive dancing and wonderful sing-
ing made for a most enjoyable spectacle. The
Saturday evening parade of al the various
groups clad in ther finest Tracht was a sight to
behold. The energy, enthusasm and good will
was everywhere evident. It was a moment that
made us dl proud to be Donauschwaben club
members!

One of the most powerful moments of
the entire weekend occurred in the very last
hours of the event. Many had aready departed
but hundreds of young people were still around,
dancing to the music of some fabulous sounding
German band. Ingrid Dorr, the National Y outh
Coordinator, called for a moment of remem-
brance in the great hall. She wanted to memori-
alize a young California dance group member
who died very tragicaly a few years back. The
assembled young people formed a loose circle
and swayed to a most evocative song called “I
hope you dance.” A very emotional scene fol-
lowed that effectively bonded this vast group
together as one. It was something none of us
had ever witnessed before and few will soon for-
get.

(Continued on page 2)
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Club Matters & Members

GERMAN HERITAGE
FEST 2005

Our Club attended
™ the 32nd Annual German
4 Heritage Festival in Holm-

sold our assortment of Ger-
man pastries and cakes. We
were among a dozen other food vendors present at the event. Our
Philly-Trenton Y outh Dance Group performed twice during the
day. The dance group from our friends at the United German-
Hungariansin Oakford, PA also performed later that day.

It was a beautiful day for the soccer games and for ven-
dors to sel German ethnic clothes, mugs, pins, books, maps,
CDs, geins and other sundry of German related items. Our own
Stefan Brandecker is a trustee and member of the Special Events
Committee for the German Heritage Council of NJ. The event
proceeds help sponsor six scholarships.

k*kkkk

CLUB MEMBER FROM NEW MEXICO VISITS

Member Kathy Purr Newlon from New Mexico was our
special  visitor a the 25 September Erntedankfest/
Autoausstellung dinner. She was back East, with her husband
Evan, tovisit her mother, Betty Purr, who livesin Trenton. All
three attended.

Kathy emailed the Club upon her return to New Mexico
and expressed her thanks for a warm, friendly welcome she and
her family received from our club members. We al hope to see
Kathy next time she is back here in the East. Kathy, we at the
club enjoyed your company al so!

Note: Kathy's father, Adam Purr came to the USA with Sepp &
Saophie Brandecker in the 1950s. Truly a small world. **

THE GOOD OLD DAYS

, Members Kate Helleis and nephew
A Jake Bauer reminisce about the “good
i old days’ , farming and the family
é;é’?\o,g\ "% gatherings in Bucks County, PA and
Al s “"; ‘( A
e
AL

4 Mercer County, NJ during Jeke's visit
%) with Kate at her home in Allentown,
~ NJin September.

HURRICANE KATRINA HITSTHE GULF

Our hearts and prayers go out to al the recent victims of
Hurricanes Katrina and Rita. In response to this disaster, the Club
donated $250 dollars to the Catholic Charities USA— Hurricane

Relief Fund.

Note: German immigrants were among the firg families to settle
in Louisiana and helped found New Orleans in 1718. They
eventually intermarried with the Acadian families of the area.

kkkkkk

The 2005 Califor nia Donauschwabentr effen
(Continued from page 1)

While we could go on talking about our wonderful
young people, it might be a good point to mention those on the
other end of the age spectrum. The older generation is just as
big a part of these events as any other. It isindeed the strength
of ours and of any other organization that all age groups arein-
volved and active. Surely, one of the highlights for our more
senior members (and for all of us) occurred at the field mass. At
one point, the chief celebrant, Father Hermann Rettig, asked all
those who were born in the Donauschwaben areas to please
stand up. It was a poignant moment as a good 1/3 of the atten-
dees stood to warm applause. Time, as they say, marches on but
it isgood to see our oldest generation active and making a dif-
ference. Okay, afew tidbits before we close:

The Martini family, right down to 9 year old Christing,
must have been on some terrorist watch list as they were all
searched at the airport. Apparently, no explosives were
found on any of them.

Having an equestrian team lead the Trachten parade no
doubt looked great on film but it was road hazards, road
hazards, road hazards for al of us!

Sure it was a balmy 118 degrees down in Death Valley,
CA, but asAdam and Evasaid, “it was adry kind of heat”!

The Brandecker family’s Denver to LA to Denver car tour
gives them the “mog traveled Trentoners’ award for this
particular event. No word yet on whether Joe plans to tour
all of Canada on hisway to next year’s Treffen!

Mr. and Mrs. Wilhem Strauss of Germany found out about
our club online, came to the treffen at our recommendation
and we al had a great time together! Schoner Gruss aus
Trenton to our newest friends “over there.”

So that was the Donauschwabentr effen for 2005,
good people. The next time around we'll be in the Windy
City. That’sright, thewonder ful city of Chicagoisthesite

of the 2006 treffen. Please plantojoin usnext year. - Hans
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Genealogy & History Section

Fourth Generation of Member ship in Club

Evan Jacob Bauer is now the fourth generation to be a member of our club. He was
born in September 2005 at St. Mary’' s Hospital in Langhorne, PA.

R | Pictured from left to right are, Jacob Andrew Bauer (great-grandfather), Dennis Jacob

Bauer (grandfather), Evan Jacob Bauer and proud father, Jason Jacob Bauer. The name
g “ Jacob” goes back several more generations. Evan’s great, great grandfather was Jacob Bauer
(born in Palanka) and his great, great, great, great grandfather was Jakob Bauer (born in
Weprowatz). Only his great, great, great grandfather Christian Bauer (born in Weprowatz)
lacked the name. Pretty amazing family tradition!

khkkkkkkk

APATIN ORTSSIPPENBUCH TO BE RELEASED THISCHRISTMAS

Look for the release of Jakob Schuy's new Apatin Ortssippenbuch. Apatin is located on the Danube River in northwest
Batschka. It will contain about 1,050 pages covering the years 1750-1825. Many of our southern Batschka ancestors can trace their
roots to this port city. This family lineage book will not only contain birth, marriage and death dates but also places of origin for the
villagersin Germany, Alsace-Lorraine, €etc.

The cost of the book will be between 50-55 Euros. Contact Jakob Schuy, Bresdauer Strasse 12, 6759 Kaiserdautern, Ger-
many, if you are interested in this publication.

khkkkkkkkhkkkk

COLLECTION OF DONAUSCHWABEN MEMORIESFROM HOME

Over the past several years Adam Martini and Andy Franz have gracioudy written articles for our club newdetter about
experiences at home, in the camps, their flight to freedom and of their temporary home in Austria prior to arriving in the U.S.A.
Their works have been posted on several websites and appeared in several Donauschwaben newd etters. We applaud their work. The
Donauschwaben experiences should not be forgotten and should be shared with all in order to keep our rich history alive and known.

As such Hans Martini and I, members of the Club's Cultural Committee, would like to collect these and other
Donauschwaben experiences in writing and publish them in a book sponsored by the Club. All donations from the sales of these
books would go to this committee. Therefore, we are asking any of our Donauschwaben immigrantsif they would “tell their story”
for incluson in this book. It can be written by the club member personaly or told to Hans and me and we will put it in writing for
you.

More and more of our older members are passing on and with them ther stories of home. What a great legacy to leave the
club, our members, both present and future, and the World. We are a proud people with arich history and culture. Please consider

thisrequest. If you are interested please contact Hans or |. Danke Schén! Dennis J. Bauer

khkkkkkkkk

FAMILY HISTORY LIBRARY CELEBRATES 110 YEAR OLD ROOTS

The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-Day Saints (Mormons) established their Family History Library over 110 years ago
this year in Sdt Lake City. It isthe world’s largest genealogical research facility and is open to the genera public. The library con-
tains millions of volumes of books, microfilm and microfiche of records from all over the world, including records on the
Donauschwaben. Happy Birthday!
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Membership News

Joseph Brandecker— President

Kim Walter— V.P. for Human Resources
Eva Martini— Recording Secretary
Josefa Brandecker— President Ladies "Auxiliary
Harold Parr— President of German Language School

Dana Miles/Edward Soden— Web Masters

2005 Club Officers & Staff
Robert Walter— V.P. for Facilities
Hans Martini— Corresponding Secretary
Ludwig Jakober— Treasurer

Terry Huff-AutoKlub Leader

Melanie L. Bauer— Newsletter Copy Editor, Asst. AutoKlub Leader
Adam Martini, Andy Franz & Mike Lenyo— Newsletter Writers

Dennis J. Bauer— V.P. for Cultural Affairs, Genealogist, Newsletter Editor

CALLING ALL SKIERS
| am trying one more time to organize our annual ski trip. If anyoneisinterested contact me at 609-585-8460 or email me at
www.ledich@aol.com. The exact date will be determined | ater if we get enough peopl e together.
Also thereisthe annua ski trip to Crystal Brook Resort in the Catskills, NY in January or February. Y ou do not have to be
a skier to enjoy this weekend of outdoor activities, fun, friends and good food/drink. Hope to see you there, Stefan Brandecker.

Membership Happenings (births, engagements, weddings, deaths, anniversaries, vacation trips,
graduations, etc.)

| Congratulations: Looking adorablein her
B beautiful dress, Mary Lenyo is shown here
! ; during her First Holy Communion earlier

' this year. Mary received the sacrament at
nearby St. Vincent de Paul Church and re-
turned to the Donauschwaben clubhouse
with family and friends afterwardsto cele-
brate the event. Congratulations!

To Eva Martini on her 65th birth-
day (oops!) on 18 August 2005.

To members Jason and Pam Bauer on the birth of their
son, Evan Jacob Bauer in September 2005 at S. Mary's Hospital
in Langhorne, PA (our newest club member). He is the first grand-
child of members Dennis and Donna Bauer and the third great,
grandchild of members Jacob and Carol Bauer. Evan isalso the
great-grandnephew of member Katie Helle's.

To members Erich & Estelle Haratsch on their 17 Sep-
tember 2005 marriage. The couple was married at the Notre-
Dame de Vincennes Church in Paris, France.

Best wishes to: Erich Jakober, son of members Rick and Susan
Jakober and grandson of Ludwig Jakober, as he attends his first
year a Loyola University in Maryland. Erich would like to pursue
a degreein engineering.

Best of Luck to: members Steve and Kellianne Mayer and ther
children, Marcus and Abby, who just moved to a new home
down theroad in Cinnaminson, NJ. The family is said to be doing
just finein their new surroundings!

Our Sympathy: To member Sophie Brandecker on the pass-
ing of her cousin’s husband, Fred Masur on 20 August 2005.
He was a member of the Philly Donauschwaben.

To member Kéthe Marx on the passing of her sister,
Maria Theresa Lavundi (nee Karl), of Philadelphia, on 10
July 2005. Maria was born in Paanka, Yugoslavia and was a
member of the Philadel phia Donauschwaben.

Our condolences go out to the Brandecker, the La-
vundi and the Marx families, friends and our friends at the
Philly Donauschwaben.

Get Wdl: to members Sepp Brandecker, Peter Kernast, and
Jim Lieblang on their recent medica problems thisfall.

We wish a speedy recovery to all of our members and
friends who may not be feeling well or are recovering from
illness, surgery or injury.

Wilkommen New M embers. We want to welcome new mem-
bers, Daniel, Theresa, Dan, Chris and Kathy Penrith of
Sewdl, NJ. Danid is Dennis Bauer’s cousin. Dan, Chris and
Kathy are presently studentsin college.

Did You Know? Our Fred Gauss is on the Board of Directors
of the United German-American Committee. He is dso past
President of the Philly Donauschwaben, is on the Philadel phia
Steuben Parade committee and active with the Philly-Trenton
Dance Group and the Donauschwaben Verband. He also lec-
tures to local schools on our German culture. Fred graduated
from LaSalle University and is an audit supervisor with the
City of Philadelphia. A busy guy!
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Deutsche Ecke, Seite 1

THE RETURN HOME...
By Adam Martini
(Trandation by newdetter staff,
original appeared in German in our last
issue)

Our escape from our hometown
ahead of the communists had its origins in
the waning days of summer, 1944. From
our village caled “Bukin” (pronounced:
“boo-keen”) in a part of Yugodavia cdled
“Batschka’, we set off with a horse and
wagon along with just a few essentias for
our journey. We attached ourselves to a
long line of wagons heading out of Bukin
and eventualy ended up in a part of east-
ern Germany caled “Pommern” (now a
part of Poland).

Once we reached our objective,
we no longer needed our horse and wagon
and it was our intention to unload them at
the earliest opportunity. Indeed, the feed-
ing and maintenance of a horse is quite a
responsibility, one we could scarcely jus-
tify in those circumstances. We had little
to worry about though as in a short time
German military authorities would take
them for the war effort.

WWII was ill aroaring inferno.
Vast Russian armies, unstoppable in their
numbers, were heading west —in our direc-
tion! The whispers were everywhere,
“pack up and head west, the Russians are
coming...” and so on and so on. Sud-
denly, the local authorities issued a com-
mand: “All who want to flee to the west
had to be over the bridge by 9 the next
morning!” The bridge was to be blown up
precisely at 9 AM to dow the advancing
Russians. The bridge, unfortunately, was
some 3 miles away.

The prospects did not look good
for us. Our little group consisted of my 8
month old sister, my grandmother, my
mom, myself (a not-so-strapping 7 year
old), and our possessions... and no horse

and wagon!  We were not the only
ones in such a predicament and soon a
rising panic seemed to pervade the
area. There were very few bicycles and
even fewer mator vehicles so most peo-
ple started toward the bridge on foot.
The few “essentiads’ we were able to
bring from Bukin now had to be left
behind. Only that which my grand-
mother and | could carry was taken as
my mom had to carry my sister. And so
we were off...

The way to the bridge devel-
oped into a foot race. To add to the
frenzy was the growing sound of artil-
lery in the distance signaling that the
front was coming nearer. My mother,
never one to sit ill for long, urged us
to speed up — speed up! My grand-
mother, on the other hand, was of a dif-
ferent mind set which inevitably lead to
confrontations. In the end, my mother
would usudly prevail and our little
group moved along as fast asit could.
In any event, we made it across the
bridgein time.

It was not long before we
heard explosions that brought the
bridge down behind us. Many refu-
gees were still on the other sde and
their fate would not be known. We
headed off in the direction of the train
station and arrived there along with
hundreds of others. It was a teeming
sea of humanity! Somehow, my ever-
resourceful mother, clinging child
around her neck, managed to squeeze
us on board the packed train. Many
would be left behind. We, however,
were happy everything worked out — if
just barely - and that we were heading
west.

My next memories of our
“refugee trek” are from the mountain-
ous Riesengebirge area during Christ-
mas, 1944. We got off the train in the
town of Hirschberg and the local au-
thorities set up the gymnasium for refu-
gees. As it was Christmas Eve, the
townspeople tried to bring us some
holiday cheer by bringing Christmas
trees and even Santa Claus who gave
us youngsters a small gift. This in-
credibly loving gesture still lingers in

my memory. The gracious and friendly
behavior of these people underpins my the-
ory that Germans everywhere have much
to offer the world. They think clearly and
have a good heart.

It was pretty in Hirschberg. Snow
made everything white and the big pines
looked like so many wonderful Christmas
trees. Alas, we had to go and my mother
had to decide where. Many of our rela-
tives had gone to Bavaria and Wirttem-
berg aready but we headed for upper Aus-
tria (Oberosterreich) to an area cdled
Wes. We ended up being assigned to a
farm in a small village. The people there
were not very friendly. However, no one
had asked them if they had wanted us ei-
ther, | guess. There we would wait out the
last few months of WWII.

During this time, we heard some
wild rumors that Hitler was going to have
planes fly around dropping gas everywhere
to prevent Germans from being taken dive
by the enemy. | was understandably terri-
fied as | really did not want to die! So it
was that every time | heard an aircraft, |
would hold my breath.

One day, American soldiers came
to our village and it was then that | saw my
first black person. It was quite a shock
really. The soldierswere friendly but went
house to house collecting guns to be de-
stroyed in the village center. After a short
time, my father came “home” to us after
having served as a soldier since 1943 and
survived. This, however, made our host
family even more unfriendly.

In the mean time, we became
aware of a train that was said to take peo-
ple — people like us - back to Yugosavia.
What afight this caused in our family! On
the one side, my grandmother who wanted
nothing to do with such an idea. On the
other, my parents. My dad dreamed of a
return to the family workshop and mom to
her house, vineyards and fidds. They
longed to see the majestic Danube and the
Mostung tributary that flowed near our vil-
lage. They even had hopes to see our dog
“piri” (bee-ree) whom we had left behind.
You know, | still remember his howling
when we left, so sad and so al knowing.

(Continued on next page)
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Deutsche Ecke, Seite 2

(Continued from previous page)

My grandmother, though, was
correct. She asked my parents if they
thought the war was just some twisted
fantasy. She said they should be happy
to have escaped with ther lives from
Yugodlavia. The call to go home, how-
ever, was too strong for my parents and
nothing would stand in their way. So,
we boarded the very first train back to
Yugoslavia. The engine and passenger
cars were festively decorated with flow-
ers and placards. People sang, toasted
with wine and beer and were happy to be
heading home. Everything went accord-
ing to plan until we entered Yugodavia
and the town of Zagreb (Agram).

The train rolled to a stop a the
station in Zagreb. What was thought to
be a short stop became longer and
longer. Then came the command:
“everyone shall stay put until further or-
ders’. The next followed “Leave every-
thing in the train and assemble in the sta-
tion hal”. My grandmother then gave
my parents a look that said, “this is the
beginning of theend”.

At this point, everyone who was
in the train was now out of the train and
in the station. The exits were locked and
we were placed under armed guard.
Thus began a very long night, one | can
truly not forget. The friendly tone from
the loud speaker became shrill and hate-
ful. One command followed the next;
“earrings, rings, watches, money, etc.
shall be turned over!” We had to file
back through the entryway to surrender
our possessons.  The loud speskers
seemed to be everywhere a once. Then
came an announcement that someone had
failed to turn over valuables and would

now have to be shot. Shortly thereaf-
ter, a shot was heard nearby! This
caused much commotion and not a lit-
tle hysteriain some. It redly was like
some kind of horrible circus.

Once outside we had to stand
in a large group with heavily armed
soldiers surrounding us. Agan and
again, we heard a gun shot with the
explanation that someone else had
failed to surrender his or her valuables.
This tactic caused an enormous panic
in everyone. At the sametime, the sol-
diers began looking for anyone associ-
ated with the German military. These
men were taken away... after which we
again heard gunshots. My father hur-
riedly burned any pictures of his mili-
tary time in a tiny little fire around
which our family huddled for secrecy.
They did not catch him then and it was
not until later in our first concentration
camp that he would be taken away.
This was how our first stop went in our
bel oved homeland.

The next day we headed off to
Krndia For us it was the firg of four
death camps we would have to endure
and somehow survive over the next
many months and years. We would
then pass through places like Jarek,
Mitrowitz and Kruschivie where tens
of thousands of Donauschwaben would
perish. From the last camp, Kruschivle,
we were miraculoudy rescued by an
aunt (a nun) who had hired men to
sneak us out. We then escaped with
them across the border into Hungary
and freedom.

As for my father. He died af-
ter being taken away from usin Krndia.
We never got anywhere near the town
of Bukin, my birthplace, and my dad
never saw his beloved workshop again.

The second train called “Back
to the Homeland” was halted by Aus
trian authorities and never crossed the
border into Yugodavia....

Note: The Martinis would settle in
Austria where Adam would  attend
woodworking school. Adam would im-
migrate to Trenton in 1956 alone at age
19.

ON THE ROAD AGAIN

Member Frank J.

Herdt,
Technical Director of European
Operations, Allentown Caging

Equipment Co., Inc, is back on the road
again.

He sends his best recently from
Berlin, Germany. Frank states “All work

of course®.
*kkkk*k

BACK INTHE U.SA. AGAIN

The Club welcomes back Gary,
Lisa, Andrew, Gabi and Julia Bartmann
from their eight year stay in Germany
(outside Munich) while working for
Lockeed Martin.

Gary was transfered back to the
States this Fall and they make their new
home in Marlton, NJ. Good to see the
family back here in the States.

kkkkkk

MEMBERSHONORED

Our Joe Brandecker and Hans

Martini  were presented with the DSA

gold pins for their outstanding service by
Verband member Adam Mattes at our 16
October Stiftungsfest.
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# Our Autoklub @
Travels

TOYOTA SALESIN GERMANY UP

Toyota salesin Germany are up 63% ($150 million).
Toyotas arerelatively inexpensive in Germany and have more
standard options than the traditional German made automobiles.
Source: The Atlantic Times, May 2005.

*kkkkkkk

Terry & Den‘sAuto Tip for Winter: If your car has a sun roof,
make sure the sun roof drains are clean and unclogged quarterly
in order to prevent water leaksinto theinterior, *******x

HAT TRICK AT CANNSTATTER CAR SHOW

The annua Cannstatter car show was held Saturday,
13 August 2005 in Philly. Was it hot!!!  Almost 100 degrees.
That could have been the reason that there were not as many cars
this year, but our AutoK|ub was again represented.

Contratulations to Autoklub members, Rick Search (1st
place import/compact), Terry Huff (2nd place sports car) and
Melanie Bauer ( 3rd place import/compact). Also entered were
Dennis Bauer and Steve Brandecker. The group returned to
Levittown for a swim party/cookout and a much deserved cold
beer or two.

khkkkkkkkhkkkx

CRANBERRY FEST—CAR SHOW

On Saturday, 1 October 2005, six of our AutoKlub
members displayed their vehicles at the Annual Bordentown
Cranberry Fest. Present were; Terry Huff (Dunebuggy), Patrick
Huff (Beetle), Jim Brunner (Porsche), Rick Search (Beetle),
Steve Brandecker (Corvette) & Jm Lieblang (Triumph Motorcy-
cle). It wasagreat day of fun, food and enjoyment.

A number of our Club members showed up in support of
our car members, **xxx*

2006 CAR SHOW DATE
Keep Saturday 8 July 2006 open for our 2nd Annual
Euro-American Auto Show at the German-American Club!!!

12th Annual Boar dwalk Classic Car Show
at Wildwood, NJ

The show was held 23-25 September 2005. Our own
Terry Huff (1965 VW Dunebuggy) and Gary McGhee (1963 VW
Bug/Rod) were among the 800 entries. Plagues were awarded to
the top 25 winners. What a great event. There were as many hot
rods cruisin’' the streets of Wildwood as on the boardwalk.
American Graffiti Revisited!

Terry was one of the winners and the first ever winner
with a foreign car (VW-based)!!! The Brandeckers and Bauers
ventured down the shore in support of our duo and their wives.

Congratulations to Terry and Gary for representing the
Trenton Donauschwaben AutoKIub.

kkkkkk

2nd Annual Erntedankfest/Autoausstellung

We held our own AutoKlub member car show on 25
September 2005. Six of our members displayed their vehicles.
Those that attended the dinner voted for their favorite vehicle.

This year's winners were: Steve Brandecker—1st place
with his Corvette, Hans Martini—2nd place with his Porsche and
Sean Jakober-3rd place with his motorcycle. Congratulaions to
all that showed up with their vehicles including, Meanie Bauer,
Dennis Bauer, Andy Franz and Ludwig Jakober. Terry and Mary
Beth Huff arrived later after accepting his winners plague in
Wildwood, NJthat morning.
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Our 49th Anniversary (Stiftungsfest)

16 October 2005

Our Officers & Staff

Vereinsvorstand

Prisident
Vizeprisidenten

Schatzmeister
Schatzmeisterstellvertriter
Sekretir

Protokoll Sekretérin
Finanzpriifer

Finanzpriifer

Finanzpriifer

Frauenprisidentin
1. Vizeprisidentin
2. Vizeprisidentin
Schatzmeisterin

Rundschreibenredakteur
Rundschreibenkomitee

Lehrkrifte

Hausmeister

Wirtschaftsmeister
Familienforschungsleiter
Webleitung

AutoKlub Leiter

German Heritage Festival Vertriter
Totengedenktafelkomitee

Direktoren:

Joseph Brandecker
Dennis J, Bauer
Robert Walter
Kim Walter
Ludwig Jakober, Jr.
Harold Parr

Hans Martini

Eva Martini

Al Tindall

Mike Lenyo
Richard Jakober

Josefa Brandecker
Helga Kusenko
Caroline Brandecker
Kim Walter

Dennis J. Bauer
Melanie Bauer
Adam Martini
Andreas Franz
Eva Martini
Andreas Franz
Marion Dlubak
Stefan Brandecker
Dennis J. Bauer
Nana Miles & Ed Soden
Terry Huff

Stefan Brandecker
Hans Martini
Harold Parr

Eva Martini
Dennis J. Bauer

Harold Parr
Franz Herdt
Harold Million
Mark Gruzlovic
Eva Martini
Ulrich Haller
Josefa Brandecker

[ e

i
i
‘ «
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Newsletter Advertisers and Sponsors

Member ship Sponsors:

* Familie Bohn und Marlene Novosel *

* Frau Anna Hahn in memory of hus-
band Anton *

* Frau Katie Helleis *

* Frau Kéthe Marx *

* Herr Otto Kraus *

* Familie James & Kathleen Lieblang
* Herr Harold Million *

* Familie Szmutko in memory of Carl

Terrys

ey
Pi State Inspection Serv' e Eeni-er
Service & Parts For Volkswagons & Other foreign Makes

L s
Establiched 1978

9198 New Falls Road EQE(Iggrchrq Dur

Levittown, PA 19054
(215) 736-1915

Anniversary

Memser oF NJ & NY Bags

- EDWARD J. BUTRYM

ATTORNEY AT Law

RunLMan & Butrym, P.A.,

1 Wasimxeron CrossiNG Rean, P.O. Box 146, PexsincTon, NJ 08534
Puone; (609) 737-9300 Fax: (609) 737-0992
email: edbutrym@msn.com

STEVE MAYER

LENNOX-

Autharized Dealer

MAYER’S
Heating and Cooling

Est. 1958 ———

Sales = Service * Installation
Residential « Commercial

1465 Klockner Road Ph: 609-586-6674
Hamilton, NJ 08619 Fax: 609-586-1309
Email: mayershvac@netzero.net

123 Bordentown-Crosswicks Road
Crosswicks, New Jersey 08515
Phone 609-298-2201 « 609-298-3183
Fax 609-298-3313

www.herdifencing.com

« Family Owned & Operated  + Established in 1959+ AFA Member  + Fully Insured

& EvaFrey*

Robert V. Knott

* Familie Rosa & Peter Kernast * b Sa@B.  CIMIST Inc

N — atAEREE BLDE.

* Familie Hilda & Francis Szmutko *
« Exclusive Foreign Car Used Parts
* Mechanical & Body Repair

COLONIAL FUNERAL HOME
« Foreign & Domestic Car Sales

* Wilma L. Schmidt in memory of her
bel oved hushand, Joe*

2946 South Broad Street *+ Hamilton, NJ 08610
(609) 888-4723 - Fax: (609) 888-0775

N.J. Lic. JP04047

Tel: (609) 586-3225

74 Youngs Road
Fax: (609) 588-8896

Trenton, NJ 08619

khhkkkhkkhkkkhkhkhkkhkhkhhkhkhhkhkkhkhkkkhkk*x

Fine Dining & Cocktail Lounge

Amarone’s

H.A. Ott Motorears, LP
Volkswagen of Langhorne
www. vwoflanghorne.com

Martini’s Woodwork
Made to Order Furniture & Cabinetry

\\/3 Brian Kochersperger 1862 E. Lincoln Highwt
Windsor ‘Inn pers Langhorne, PA 10647 HANS & ADAM MARTIN]
R v 112 Smith Avenue (609) 586-6109
29 Church Street Mike Mikkelsen Facsimile: 215.752-6626 Hamilton, NJ 08619-3424 FAX (609) 586-8713

Windsor, NJ 08561 (609) 448-7144

Celebrating the Club’s 49" Anniver sar y—Stiftungsfest

Here at the Donauschwaben one can always tell if a club event isto be well attended by Herr Jakober’s stress level. It all
has to do with the demands placed upon him each month for just the right seating arrangements (a job he does exceedingly well, by
the way, and with assistance from Dennis Bauer this time around). If his breathing is calm and blood pressure is normal, our event
will most likely fall into the average attendance category. On the other hand, if the veins on his forehead are fully visible and throb
rhythmically with aracing heartbeat, then the Donauschwaben can be assured of a large number of dinner guests. We are “happy” to
say that Herr Jakober’s stress level was in thered zone and the club did indeed have a great turnout!

Okay, we will not belabor this lame attempt at humor any longer. Suffice it to say we were all delighted with the packed
house for our club’s 49" birthday! We had a strong contingent from the Philadel phia Donauschwaben, led by President Rosalie
Matico, Landesverband regional president Adam Mattes, V.P. Fred Gauss and Frau Kathe Marx; a large number of Arbeiter Club
members; and, German American Society members led by president Heinrich Sawadski. In addition, we also had many of our own
members on hand. “Ausgezeichnet!” asthey say.

Naturally, our vaunted and undaunted kitchen staff was up to the challenge, serving up a delicious multi-course dinner eve-
ryone seemed to really enjoy. Josefa & Sepp, Kédthe, Maria, Caroline, Helga & Joe, Harold M., Ulrich & Lydia, Kim, Joe, Marion,
and Eva were just super as aways. They had ample help from our wonderful young people brigade of Anna, Brittaney, Lyla, Luisa,
Joe, and Victoria (a newcomer) as well as a few others. With Steve holding down the fort on the liquid end of the dinner, al was
well in the Donauschwaben clubhouse (and let us not forget to thank the regulars who gave up their seats to accommodate the over-
flow crowd!). (Continued on page 12)
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Club Fall Pictures (Treffen in LA, Wildwood Car Show, Rocktoberfest at UGH, German Heritage Fest in NJ)
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Deutsche Sprach Schule Seite (Adult & Youth)

GERMAN CLASSLEARN ABOUT
DONAUSCHWABEN HISTORY

TOTT WU I TG S O O o

Happy and blessed
Thanksgiving ! :

The young students in our Adult |
German Class learn not only the German

Language but also about our Donauschwaben ke ok ok ok ok 3 Sk ok ok o ok ok ok ok ok 3k ok ok ok ok ok (
culture and history from teacher, Andy Franz, .
and class member and Club Genedlogist, Dank dir, Herr !
Dennis J. Baer. Mit frohen Gaben (
Andy, originaly from Palanka on fuillst du das ganze Land.
the Danube River in Yugoslavia, offers his- Alles, alles was wir haben,
torical and first hand knowledge of our cul- kommt aus deiner V
. . aterhand.
ture and history. Dennis adds supplemental A
information gained from his years of
Donauschwaben research. During the 18 Oc- | &
tober 2005 class Dennis gave a power point <

computer presentation on the subject. The
power point had been complied previoudy
by Dennis Bauer and Hans Martini for a pres-
entation they gave to Kolping Society in
Philly several years ago. Also present for that
class was Hans Martini, Eva Martini and
President Joe Brandecker.

The presentation is available to
anyone of interest, contact Dennis or Hans.
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Club Events for the Fall 2005

EVENTS— DATES & TIMES

Come out and join us!

49th Stiftungsfest (Schnitzel), Sunday, 16
October 2005, 1 pm. Dress accordingly.

Totengedenkfeler (Memorial Service at
Our Lady of Lourdes Cemetery), Sunday,
30 October 2005, 1pm.

Schlachtfest, Sunday, 20 November 2005,
1 & 3pm. Come out on Saturday and help
us make sausages and Sar ma.

St. Nikolausfeler, Sunday, 4 December
2005, 1pm.

Silvesterfeier (New Years Eve Party),
Friday Night, 31 December 2005, 8pm.

Please call Frau Josefa Brandecker (609) 585-
8460 or Frau Eva Martini (609) 586-6109 for
meal reservations. Chicken isalways available
as an alternative to the featured dish (except
at the Schlachtfest). Please let us know your
preference in advance.

Vielen Dank !

To all of our members who do the work that always needs
doing, THANKS!! Whether it’sin the kitchen or out by the tables;
serving refreshments or baking pastries; selling tickets or cleaning up;
it takes many fine people a good many hoursto make dinner eventsa
success. We truly have some of the finest club members anywhere.

A great big THANKS!! also goesto all of our
members and friends who attend the club’s activities
and purchase our Club jackets, shirts, hats, etc. We

.// you again soon.
Auf Wiedersehen bel den
Donauschwaben!

VEREINIGUNG DER DONAUSCHWABEN
127 ROUTE 156, YARDVILLE, NJ 08620
DSATRENTON@YAHOO.COM

PRESIDENT— JOSEPH BRANDECKER
PRESIDENT@TRENTONDONAUSCHWABEN.COM
609-585-9001

Dennis J. Bauer, V.P., Editor & Club Genealogist
Email: donauschwaben@mail.com
215-945-9089

Hans Martini, Secretary
Email: Dsatrenton@aol.com
609-888-2762

VWVWW.
trentondonauschwaben.com

Stiftungsfest (Continued from page 9)

It should surprise no one that “culture, culture and more cul-
ture” was the mantra for the anniversary celebration. Most of the
club’s German School students were on hand, reciting poems and even
a prayer to everyon€ s ddight. You know, it is never easy for anyone
to speak publicly in front of alarge audience but our young people did
a fine job doing just that while using the language of our ancestors.
“Sehr gut!” Thanks go to our language ingructors, Eva “Omi” Mar-
tini, Andreas Franz and the assi stants for ajob well done.

The Philadel phia/Trenton Dance Group made a well-received
appearance as well. Led on the floor by the dashing Matt Gauss, the
group of 8 dancers delighted the crowd with their energetic and skillful
performance. We are most grateful to group coordinator Fred Gauss
and to everyone who participated.

There was even a surprise in store for a couple of our mem-
bers. President Joe Brandecker not only celebrated his 42™ birthday
on the club’s 49" he was also the recipient of the Landesverband's
golden citation for service to the Donauschwaben community. Con-
gratulationsl He and Hans Martini were presented the awards by
Adam Mattes along with Rosalie Matico and Fred Gauss. Itwasadis
tinct honor for both that was much appreciated.

In between all of this we had the wonderful music of Vince
Botteon, a fine musician who hails from up
near Easton somewhere. Vince not only
plays well, heis aso always ready to accom-
. modate even the most bizarre requirements
of a sometimes chaotic entertainment pro-
0 gram. If anyone of our members is looking
[ for amusician for hire, Vinceisyour man.

So, good readers, that was our 49"
anniversary celebration. Thanks go to al who helped and dl who at-
tended. Next year it isthe big “five-oh” for our Donauschwaben club.
That'sright, we'll be a golden 50 next year! Look for an appropriately
large celebration to mark thistremendous milestone. We ask all of our
members and friendsto please plantojoin us. (See pictures on page
8).

Note: Next year isour 50th Club Anniversary, so breakout those
old photos, etc. We want to make it a very special occason next Fall.
Please contact an officer if you want to be on the anniversary committee!
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